
February 8, 2017 LITTLE RIBSTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 

1 Melanie Spencer (Parish Clerk)                         Email: ribstonparishclerk@gmail.com 

 

 Draft MINUTES OF THE BI-MONTHLY MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 Wednesday 8th th February 2017 at 7pm 

 
Apologies 
 
(109) Cllr. Goulton,Cllr Paraskos, 
 
Attendance 
 
(110) Cllr M. Bell, Cllr Sewell, Cllr Levine 
     
Minutes of last meeting 
 
(111) The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and signed off by Cllr Bell. 
 
Matters Arising  

      Request for pavement on grass verge to the front of Rowan House was turned down by NY Highways. 
        

Chairman’s report 
 

(112) A new Parish Council Newsletter will be designed to inform residents of decisions made at Parish level. 
 

 
Treasurer’s report  

 
 
(113) Balance of account January 20th stands at £4598.24 

 

(114) Cheques written for £400 Clerks salary, £35 Rural Action Yorkshire 
 
 
Clerk’s report 

 
(115) Registration of interests’ form  now completed by Cllr Levine     

       
 

Planning 
(116) None  
 
Parishioners Questions 
 
(117) No parishioners attended 
 
Any other business 
 
(118) A discussion took place about parishioners concerns about parking on the pavements, dogs off leads 

and speeding in the village. Solutions were discussed and a decision to remind residents of the issues put 
forward. 

 
MEETING CLOSED AT 8.20pm 

Date of next meeting including AGM 
Wednesday 3rd May 2017 at 7pm in the Village Hall 

 
All parishioners are welcome to attend. 


